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REPORT: Favorable, 5-0 In Favor: Council Members Davis, Dernoga, Hawkins, Streeter and Anderson-

Walker.  

 

The Government Operations and Fiscal Policy (GOFP) Committee convened on February 28, 2019 to 

consider the appointment of Stephen McGibbon to become the Director of the Office of Finance for 

Prince George’s County. 
 

Prior to Mr. McGibbon serving as the Acting Director of the Office of Finance, he has served as Deputy 

Director of Finance, Deputy County Auditor, Associate County Auditor, Audit Manager, and Senior 

Auditor in the Prince George’s County Office of Audits and Investigations. Proficient in debt issues and 

the ongoing debt portfolio, Mr. McGibbon also provides guidance on the County’s tax collection and 

investment function. He is an expert in Local Government finance and got private sector experience at 

Coopers and Lybrand. 

 

Mr. McGibbon received his Bachelor of Business Administration from Howard University. He also 

earned his CPA, CIA and CISA. He is a member of the Government Finance Officers Association and 

the National and Maryland Chapters, American Institute of Certified Public Accountants and the 

Institute of Internal Auditors. Mr. McGibbon is also a member of Leadership Greater Washington. 

 

The Committee members were all acquainted with Mr. McGibbon and lauded his career in Prince 

George’s County Government. After a very complimentary discussion, the GOFP Committee voted the 

appointment of Stephen McGibbon out favorably, 5-0. 

  
 


